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2nd August 2023      Y’s Menettes International Project for 2022 - 2024  

                                 Kathmandu, Nepal – Educational and Vocational Training 

 

I wish to thank those clubs who have donated to the International Y’s Menettes Project Fund 

in the last financial year. Donations received have been less this last financial year, so I ask 

that all clubs please remember our International Project when deciding on your donations.  

Thank you to those clubs and individuals that deposited funds into our account in memory of 

our late Shirley Unmack. Shirley was a devoted Y’s Menette in all areas – her club Bendigo, 

Australia, where she held all positions, then in both Regional and International. Her 

knowledge of the whole movement was amazing! Not long ago I was asked to help write a 

report on a past project the Y’s Menettes had undertaken. The project was undertaken in  

1994 –1996 and was The Street Children’s Program, Mitchell’s Plain YMCA, South Africa. 

The Project Co-ordinator was Shirley so I know she would be very happy to see that her 

memory was honoured with donations to the International Project Fund. 

 

We are currently very successfully helping many children to gain a good education which 

will then allow those children to be able to help others in their communities.  

 

Eva Holmberg-Tedert the Project Coordinator of our project has given me the stories of some 

more of the girls we are helping. 

Binu Maya Lungba (left) and Anisha Theeng 

(right) 

Binu grew up in our girl's home Child Help and 

Care Centre, in Gokarna, Kathmandu. She was 

seven, and at the same time, her younger sister 

Renuka also moved into our orphanage—a calm and 

disciplined girl, always eager to do her best. In my 

opinion, she could complete the education as a 

dentist directly, but she decided not to as in Nepal, a 

relatively new profession, dental hygienist was available. She is studying in grade 12 out of 

13 to become a dental hygienist and says that after some years of work and savings, she 

might go to a higher level and become a dentist. 

Anisha was barely six when she came to our girl's home. Our first documentation was that 

both parents were dead, but later, we found out that there was a living mother who, 

unfortunately, had dumped the girl when her husband passed away. As a result, Anisha has 

suffered significantly from insecurity and anger but has done well at school. Now she is in 

grade 12 and dreaming of a future as an accountant. 

 

By reading the stories of these brave girls we can understand the difference we are making. 

                                                                     Ys’ly,                     

                                                                        Joy 
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